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Could it be true? Is Summer really happening? It’s been a long and 
cloudy spring season, so I sure am ready for some fun in the sun! 

I am excited to see green grass, leafy trees and bee-utiful flowers in bloom. 
Many of you have sent photos of your Pollinator Projects in progress; some
 are tiny little seedlings while others are fully mature plants. My own Kiwanis
 Club of Dayton just created a 500-square-foot Pollinator Garden at the 
entrance to the building where we meet. We opted for mature plants from a 
local nursery, so the garden is now full of native plants and the bees are happy! Remember,
every pollinator habitat from a porch pot to a huge garden matters … a baby bee only needs five
flowers to thrive!

Governor’s Pollinator Project Grants are still available at ODKF.org so get your request in now!

In other summer news, we have a lot of things happening in the Kiwanis World. Our Kiwanis
International Convention is just a few short weeks away in Pittsburgh. We will celebrate our
successes, share service ideas, get inspired by amazing projects, and hear from inspirational
speakers. 

I was disappointed to hear Henry Winkler (The Fonz) had pulled out of the event but then I was
super excited to hear Martin Sheen would be the new opening Keynote speaker. Did you know
Martin is an Ohio native? He hails from my hometown of Dayton. He actually went to school with
my dad at Chaminade High School, but he was known by his birth name of Ramon Estevez way
back then. I’m sure he will do a great job sharing his passion for advocacy and service. 

It’s beginning to look a lot like summer!
--By Gov. Kelly Brown

At ICON we will also elect our new leaders. I am sure all of you are
routing for our own Amy Zimmerman in her run for International Trustee.
Amy did an amazing job as resident of the Kiwanis Children’s Fund so I
know she will be a great trustee as she serves from A to Z (get it?). 

BEE sure to get your OHIO RED campaign shirt at ICON and be part of
Amy’s Army!

I look forward to seeing lots of you in Pittsburgh!

But wait, that’s not all. Once we catch our breath from the excitement of
ICON, we will gear up for our Ohio District Convention! The first weekend
of August, Niles, Ohio, is The Place to BEE for fellowship, fun, and food
along with some district business. 
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(Contd. from previous page)
Friday night we will play SINGO…a combinations of music trivia and BINGO! I’ve never played but
it seems like a lot of fun! Saturday will be chock full of activities. A morning round of workshops
will help you grow as a servant leader and spread the good news about your club by word of
mouth and through new technology. 

Our Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation will host its annual basket auction with a new twist: Art! So,
this year you can outbid your buddies in the art and basket category while supporting a great
cause. 

In the afternoon, we will have a yummy lunch followed by free time to do more bidding, explore
our exhibitors hall, or hang out with your Kiwanis family. In the afternoon we will hold our annual
business session to review Kiwanis activities, elect our new leaders, and vote on any changes to
our bylaws.

After a full day, we will gather in the evening to recognize our achievements and honor our
Kiwanis leaders at the Governor’s Banquet. After dinner, it’s time to PARTY at the Governor's
BEE-BOP BALL. Dance your heart out or chill with friends … it’s our time to celebrate each other.
 
Can’t wait to BEE with you this summer! 

Governor Kelly Bee (Brown)
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Official Call to the 107th Ohio District Convention

May 30, 2025
TO: District Officers, Lt. Governors, Lt. Governors-Elect, Past District Officers, District Chairs, Club
Secretaries, Club Presidents

I.In accordance with Article VI, Section 3, of the Ohio District of Kiwanis International Bylaws, official notice
is hereby given that the 107  Annual Convention of the Ohio District of Kiwanis International will be held at
the Eastwood Event Centre, 5555 Youngstown Warren Road, Niles, Oh 4446 from August 1-3, 2025

th

II.In accordancewith Article VI, Section 6, of the District Bylaws, each chartered club in good standing in the
district shall be entitled to seat up to three (3) Delegates,two (2) of whom should be the President and the
President-Designate.

Three (3) Delegates and the (3) Alternates of each club must be certified to the District Secretary by the
president and secretary of said club, using the Certificate of Election of Delegates and Alternates form. The
deadline is July 15, 2025. A paper copy is included, or delegates can submit online at
https://k20.site.kiwanis.org/delegate-certification/

Candidate bios will be included in the July 2025 Buckeye Bulletin.

III.All Resolutions to be presented at said convention should be emailed to the District Chair of the
Resolutions Committee, Craig Wallace, ohiocatfan@gmail.com, thirty (30) days prior to the convention, or
no later than July 1, 2025.

ALSO:
I.  Early reservation is highly recommended as room blocks are limited at each of the three hotels. Due to
contract requirements, registrations are due by 11:59 pm on July 15, 2025.

Booking Deadlines for convention rates
at hotels are as follows:
 Fairfield Inn: June 28
 Residence Inn: July 1
 Hampton Inn: July 18

I.There is an opportunity to be involved in and 
support the District Convention through program 
advertisements and convention sponsorships. 
Please see the Link below and visit the district
 website page for more information.

Link to Convention Sponsorship/Exhibit Tables 

https://k20.site.kiwanis.org/delegate-certification/
mailto:ohiocatfan@gmail.com
https://k20.site.kiwanis.org/2024-dcon-sponsorship/
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Foundation offers creative way to generate funds
This year at the Ohio District Convention, the Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation is organizing a brand-
new way to support the Foundation: an Art Auction, happening alongside our traditional Foundation
basket raffle.
 
Do you have a piece of art you'd love to see benefit the Foundation? Organizers are looking for
donations of art to make this auction a success.

If you have artwork you'd like to contribute, send the Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation a Facebook
message, and organizers will send you all the details on how to donate. Art can be brought in Friday
afternoon at DCON. Or contact Tom Bollenbacher (tbollen@windstream.net), 330-685-2747 if you
need further assistance.

Let's make this year's convention even more impactful and creative! We can't wait to see the
wonderful art that our Kiwanis family will share.

Basket room seeks donations for DCON auction
The Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation once again will hosting  a basket/art room - for the purpose of
a “silent auction” at the upcoming District Convention, this August. 

Our purpose is to raise vital funds to help the foundation to thrive. We rely 
on the generosity of our members to make this event a success. 

We're seeking donations of exciting items to be included in our “silent 
auction,”and we're hoping you might consider donating either a piece 
of art or a beautifully crafted gift basket! A themed basket filled with 
delicious treats, cozy accessories, reflects the Governor’s project or even 
curated experiences could be a real winner. 

Your donation will not only contribute to our cause but also provide a memorable experience for
the event attendees.  Plus, it's a fantastic way to show your support for ODKF and make a real
difference in the lives of kids and young people which of course, we support.

To donate, bring your gift basket or piece of art to DCON or for pickup arrangements, contact
either Gail Keaton (614-395-7126) or Marla Marsh (513-376-3682).

Thank you for your consideration and for your continued commitment to ODKF and our mission; to
raise, manage, and distribute funds to support the programs of Ohio District Kiwanis Family
organizations, aiming to improve the lives of children and families in Ohio.

Ohio District Kiwanis Foundation Basket Room Committee
Gail Keaton, Chair
Marla Marsh, Vice Chair

mailto:tbollen@windstream.net
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Club Leadership Education session will also be held 1:00 to 5:00 on Friday, Aug. 1, 
as part of Ohio Kiwanis District Convention at Eastwood Event Center in Niles.
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Madison club honors students for service
Key Club International, founded in 1925, is the oldest and largest service program for high
school students. 

Often referred to as simply Key Club, it is a student-led organization with a goal to encourage
leadership through serving others. 

Each year the Kiwanis Club of Madison recognizes Key Club members who carry out its mission,
which is to serve the children of the world. Madison High School student members of Key Club
who go above and beyond to perform acts of service in the communities receive this Service
Award.

Madison Kiwanis was proud to award this year’s Service Award to Madison High School Key Club
members Ariona Cline and Abbey Rodenhausen, who performed a combined 176 hours of
volunteer community service. 

This remarkable service to the community included organizing blood drives, collecting toiletry
drive for the Care Closet, creating and running a teacher stocking drive, volunteering at the
Father Daughter Dance, and helping with many other community member events.

These young women are always there to help with asmile and the first to volunteer, no matter
what the task. They truly live the key club motto: “Caring – Our way of Life.”

In addition to the Service Award, Madison Kiwanis also recognized the club’s sponsorship and
involvement in the annual 5K Red Bird run, which had 116 runners participating in this year’s
event. 

Madison Kiwanis continues to support the youth of our community from road race sponsorship
to replacing the “little Library,” we are a small club doing big things.

Northern
Kiwanis Club
honors two

students
with

scholarships



Kiwanis International and its International Key Club 
announced that Ohio Key club advocate and adviser 
Jeff Eble has been named recipient of this year’s Marc 
H. Litwack Leadership award. 

Now in its fourth year, this award honors former Key
Club members who have demonstrated extraordinary
leadership and made significant contributions to their
professions and communities.

The award honors the legacy of Marc Litwack -- a
former KI Governor, Circle K International and Key Club
international leader -- by celebrating alumni who
exemplify personal growth, service and a commitment
to excellence. These traits shape leaders while 
encouraging prospective members, and the award als
o reinforces the importance of service and leadership as cornerstone of personal and
community success.

During the 1970-71 school year, Jeffrey Eble was an 11 -grade student at Medina High School.
He became one of the first Medina HS Key club charter members, and then went onto to serve 

th

 during his senior year as his club’s second treasurer -- all before graduation -- then attended the
 University of Akron before returning to Medina City Schools to serve as its business       
manager. 

Eble has served as a member of the Ohio District Kiwanis committee on Key Club for the past 
19 years, the first 18 of which he served as assistant administrator for Zone G, mentoring the
Key Club Lt. Governors; serving as lead adviser for the annual district convention; and also 
serving as lead adviser for the annual International tour.

For the past 21 years, Eble has served the Ohio District of Key Club as district administrator, and
is the longest serving Key Club District Administrator in Ohio Kiwanis history.

“Mr. Eble exemplifies the most important experience Key Club hopes to give its members:
empowering leadership,” said Olufemi Odiah, 2024-25 Key Club governor for Ohio.

“When I served as Lt. Governor, I worked closely with Mr. Eble as Fall Rally chair. …I can
confidently say that such an achievement would not have been possible without his expertise
and strategic planning,” said Rhea Pasuleti, ODKCI Immediate Past Governor.

THE
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Eble earns Litwack Leadership Award

(Contd. on nex page)
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“Mr. Eble has always ensured our district board could continue our creativity while being able
to develop our leadership and organizational skills.”

“I first met Jeff Eble in 1996 as a newly elected Key Club Lt. Governor,” said past Ohio Gov.
Jamie Kaufman.  “While Eble was not my Zone Administrator, he took a genuine interest in all of
the student leaders on the board and worked to mentor each of us. ... He is as engaged today as
he has ever been. He has provided that guiding hand and stable presence that helped Ohio Key
club navigate the challenges faced by the global COVID-19 pandemic.”

Eble joins the following prestigious past leaders to receive this award -
*2022 - Bill Nelson, 1959-60 Key club international president
*2023 - Sue Petrisin, 1979-80 Key club governor
*2024 - Scott Sims, 1983-84 Key club governor

As recipient, Eble will now attend the 2025 Key Club international convention in Orlando and
will also teach a course for the Global Leadership certificate program and serve on the 2026
Nomination committee.

His award will be presented at the KCI convention leadership convention luncheon July 4.
Register here: https://keyclubalumni.Kiwanis.org/e/2025-key-club-international-
convention/alumni-events.

Contd. from previous page

For the Ohio District team to make its annual District Convention financially viable, and
keep costs down for attendees, sponsors play a key role.

If you, your club or your division would like to support the district in this way, by
becoming a sponsor, please start by visiting the web site
https://k20.site.kiwanis.org/2024-dcon-sponsorship/ to review sponsorship benefits and
the level that works for you.

Also, if you know of a business or vendor who might want to support Kiwanis efforts –
and get their brand in front of hundreds of service-minded volunteers who are well-
connected in their communities – please point them to that web site or have them
contact the district staff and we will work on getting those potential supporters on
board!
 

Sponsors still needed to make DCON a success
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Several Ohio clubs have stepped up
to be designed Impact Clubs. Are you ready?

The Possibility Project continues!  The current fundraising campaign is the first that solely
supports Kiwanis and the children we serve. 

When you give, you help the Kiwanis Children’s Fund reach its $25 million goal — enough to
serve 10 million kids around the world. You also make an impact in children’s lives now by
funding Children’s Fund grants that help Kiwanis clubs serve kids. 

See some inspiring examples — and how grants have made them  possible -- at the web 
site   kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/

The campaign has  generated $7.9 million in donations and pledges so far, with $1.6 million
coming from the Midwest Region including $320,457 from Ohio clubs.

Bees come in many shapes and sizes

Members of the Kiwanis Club of Willard recently organized several
games for children during the Willard Spring Festival in May.

While attending and volunteering at the event, members were
treated to a visit from Bumblebee, known from the Transformer
movies.

https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=4fe95c77c1cce1f3b6741c07eba2b71accae4039083adb9c2212e1ea63b14d40dc1c09606fe83fb0ab2410321e41345d7d3ecbc81a90407a23cca31c376360ab
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://click.marketing.kiwanis.org/?qs=4fe95c77c1cce1f315f6a9a02180281804fb1774b7b2541a80472bf91ab740cedd4361722211af5dd1b6b2c61d64cdb274d6326d25cf2afb3871c9bd02100bdb
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
https://www.kiwanis.org/category/kiwanis-childrens-fund/
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Our Ohio District Governor puts on plenty of miles throughout the year, so Gov.
Kelly Brown can be hard to track down. But we‘ll do our best to share some of the
highlights of her travels right here in your Buckeye Bulletin.

THE

The Governor’s Travels
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WHAT’S THE BUZZ THROUGHOUT THE DISTRICT?
We have scoured the posts of Facebook to see what Ohio Kiwanis clubs 

have been up to this past month. 
Follow the Ohio District Kiwanis Page, and join 

the Ohio District Kiwanis Group, to see more posts 
and add your club’s activities! We can learn from each other 

and better serve the youth in our communities.



Standing dates:
5th of the month - Circle K and Key Club Monthly reports due 
10th of the month - Kiwanis Monthly reports due
20th of the month - Buckeye Bulletin  deadline for submissions

June  2025
14          Ohio District Board meeting, 9 a.m. via Zoom
30         ODKF Grant Deadline for August Approval 
30         ODKF Mini Grant Deadline for July Approval

June 25- 28, Kiwanis International Convention, Pittsburgh, PA
Aug. 1-3, Ohio Kiwanis District Convention, Niles, OH 
Sept. 20,  2025-26 District Installation, Kettering, OH
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KIWANIS DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR!
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By Cindy Champer

Are you interested in helping save our Ohio Kiwanis history? Please tune in, because at our
upcoming district convention, you will have several opportunities to do so.

First, come to our “Save Our Kiwanis History” booth, with several ways to participate:            
        
            *Donate gently used Kiwanis merchandise, and you can put your name in the drawing
 box; prizes to be presented most likely at Saturday night’s dinner

           *All funds raised will SUPPORT GOV. KELLY’S “BEE” project, which in itself is a great
opportunity to help save the pollinators, the environment and more. You get the idea.!

Second, come to our “Save Our Kiwanis History” booth – Yes, same as above! Bring your club
or division written ideas for how you are preserving and saving part of Ohio Kiwanis history
and put in a second drawing box. Again, winners will be drawn at some time during the
convention and prizes will be awarded.
                                                                       
Third, Gov. Kelly & Governor-elect Marcia, are planning to have a work day to clean out our
Ohio District storage bin. Some items may be sold to support our Governors Project.

Turn this into an Interclub opportunity with your SLP members and other Kiwanians, it’s all a
great time for fun and fellowship. Stay tuned for more information on this exciting event.

Pitch in to save our history
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Aktion Club members
enjoy sweet volunteering

opportunity
Leaders of the Aktion Club of Licking
County were busy helping and selling
strawberry-themed cookies during the
Newark Strawberry Festival.

The extremely active club is sponsored
by the Kiwanis Clubs of Granville, Heath
and Newark.
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District hosts training for new Lt. Governors
By Gov.-elect Marcia Copeland Hudson

The 2025-26 Ohio District Kiwanis Lieutenant Governors completed their training weekend last
month in Central Ohio.

Ensuring that leaders are well-trained is part of the Kiwanis’ mission, because all children and
communities deserve effective and passionate leaders willing to make a positive difference. 

So, Kiwanis International and the Ohio District make resources available in many ways throughout
the year, including in-person training, continuing education opportunities at events such as Mid-
Year Education Weekend and District Convention, and on-line tutorials. 

The training was held in Columbus May 16-17. Attendees heard from both District and Kiwanis
International leaders, who explained the role of the Lt. Governor in great detail. 

The Lt. Governors represent the Ohio District Kiwanis Governor and 
the statewide Ohio District in 
19 geographical divisions around Ohio. 

The new class of Lt. Governors officially take office Oct. 1, 
the same day the new Kiwanis year begins.

Pictures from the weekend are shared here.


